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Dear Parents, 
 
This Shabbos we will read Parshas Vayigash. Chassidus explains that the tension between Yosef and  
Yehuda represents the tension between learning and action.  To be sure this tension represents a constant 
challenge in our avodas Hashem. It is difficult to focus and grow in two areas simultaneously.  Parents and 
educators walk a fine line between highlighting academic achievement and success, while encouraging,  
praising, and celebrating positive actions regardless of academics.   
 
Haamaseh hu haikar action is the main thing. As parents, It is our Zechus to help our children apply the  
values and teachings they learn at cheder into action.  Living like a Yid is something that permeates every 
part of our day from our openings words: modeh ani to our final statement of the day: Hamapil chevlei  
sheinah every gesture should be influenced and guided by what our children learn and the values we imbue 
to them.  
Yehuda’s approach to Yosef is a quest to draw our learning, thoughts and feelings into the world of action. 
 
A big thank you goes to all the mothers who helped out at the Hay Teves book fair yesterday!  Thank you 
Mrs. Devorah Klein for the weeks of preparation with organizing and coordinating the catalog and collecting 
the orders. Thank you Mrs. Chaya Gurkov for schlepping the sample books to and from the seforim store to 
cheder. Thank you Mrs. Weingarten for all the work she does in leading the PTA all year and thank you to 
Mrs. Michal Cohen, Mrs. Gaerman, Mrs. Litvak, Mrs. Lakein, and Mrs. Fraida Solomon for volunteering at 
the book fair!  The Book Fair was organized and the Sefarim well chosen and our Talmidim responded beauti-
fully. (see pictures inside). 
 
We are happy to announce Sender Setton as the winner of the Hay Teves bookfair Raffle!  
 
Thank you to the many Parents who send in pictures of their dear kinderlach presenting antique Tanyas. I 
look forward to announcing the winners of the competition on Sunday IYH. 
 
Wishing you a Good Shabbos, 
 
Rabbi Kaplan 
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Dear Parents,  
 
This week’s parshah speaks about the sin of the Eigel Hazohov.  It is important to remember that entire story 
is a detail in the giving of the first and then the second Luchos.  The cheit Haegel impacted the Torah itself 
increasing its breadth and reach.  
 
The ‘reset’ that the Yidden required after the sin enabled them to receive the Torah once again, allowing them  
(us) to once again experience Hashem’s gift, the Torah.  
 
Today’s culture promotes ‘happy children’ as the desired result of schooling.  Another value that has been 
shared with me is a desire for children to be nice and kind and everything else doesn’t matter.  
 
The cheder is a place of learning.  There are no shortcuts to gaining skills, which is why every day and every 
grade are critical.  We want our children to be happy so that their ability to learn is improved. All the amenities 
and qualities that we want to build within our child should be for the expressed goal of improving their relation-
ship to learning.   
 
The Rebbe repeated many times that a talmid’s only avodah is learning Torah.  The primary area of chinuch 
is to teach our children to speak words of Torah. Veshinantom levonecho vedibarto bom.  We learn chassi-
dus, we daven and we perform mitzvos carefully to improve our ability to embody what we learn.  
 
Learning how to learn requires patients and diligence. There are no shortcuts.  Kria is only the first building 
block of the many subsequent blocks required to learn how to learn.  Our story as a people revolves around   
learning as we say . אנחנו וצאצאינו וצאצאי עמך ישראל כולנו יודעי שמך ולומדי תורתך לשמה.’ ונהי . 
 
Is there anything we can say that would be more powerful than this tefilah?  
 
Wishing you a good Shabbos,  
 
Rabbi Kaplan 
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A PEEK AT OUR WEEK 
What do Avraham Avinu and Nimrod have to do with Science in grade 4B?  As we 
are concluding our unit on the Solar System, Mrs. Eckstein reminded the boys how 
everything was created by the Bashefer during the 6 days of Brias Haolam...and 
that the world runs on teva, nature.  Mrs. Eckstein reminded the class of the story 
of Avraham Avinu, how he discovered HKB"H at the age of three by watching the 
cycle of day and night.  In Social Studies we have almost completed the unit on the 
Southwest.  In Reading we learned a passage written for a newspaper, so in Writ-
ing class we began learning how to write newspaper articles.  The boys did a mag-
nificent job!  We will be"H also learn how to write a dialogue over the next few 
weeks, and the use of quotation marks. In Math we had a BIG test on BIG numbers 
in Long Multiplication and Long Division.  And finally, about  everyone's favorite 
subjects, recess (and News on the Run); we have a new game to play during re-
cess!  It's called Kerplunk and is loads of fun!  It is a pleasure watching the boys 
develop interpersonal skills and a sense of fair play during intense sessions of 
Trouble, Chess, Knock-hockey, Clue and Kerplunk!  Shep Nachas! 
 
In the 5th grade, we are having a math midterm on Thursday of the coming week. 
I'm sending home a review booklet that includes all the skills the test will be on. We 
have been reviewing these skills the entire week and will continue to do so the fol-
lowing week. Kindly ask your son if he needs any help in a particular skill and do a 
few examples from the sheets. I, at my end, am doing the same thing. There is re-
view every day. The class read about a group of poor Mississippi constituents who 
went to lobby in Washington D.C. to have the right to vote despite the Jim Crowe 
Laws. The theme was about the greatness a determined minority can accomplish. 
We are progressing in our social studies project and hope to display it shortly. 
Have a great Shabbos. 

Thank you to the Abel and Simpson families for  

sponsoring breakfast for our Minyoners! 
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